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TRANSPORTATION  
ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 

Summary Notes 
Wednesday, February 23, 2022 

6:00 pm – West Linn City Hall – Virtual 
 

 
Members Present: Greg DiLoreto, Kevin Bonnington, Rich Faith, Mellissa Jones 
Members Absent: Kim Bria, Evan Garich, Christopher Groshko 
Staff Present: Lance Calvert 
Guests in Attendance: Mary Baumgardner – City Council  
 

1. Call to Order and Introductions 
Called to order by Greg at 6:05pm 

 
2. Review and approval of December 2021 Summary Notes 

Pending date and spelling corrections and correction of #4 to “intergovernmental 
agreement” instead of cia. 
Rich motioned to approve, Melissa seconded. Unanimous approval. 

 
3.   Business: 
 a) Election of Chair and Vice Chair 
 Rich nominated Greg for Chair, Melissa seconded. Unanimous approval 
 Kevin nominated for Vice Chair, Greg seconded.  Unanimous approval 
 
 b) Meeting schedule discussion 
 Approved standard schedule of 4th Wednesday of every other month. 
 
 c) Tolling Discussion 

Staff gave a brief update on discussions that are happening at the Metro and State 
level.  Greg DiLoreto gave a summary of information he heard at the ODOT town hall 
meeting regarding tolling.  The committee discussed the impacts the tolling will 
have on the City of West Linn. 
 
d) GO Bond Transportation Project Update 
Staff if preparing a presentation to give to City Council on the GO Bond projects 
which include transportation projects and invited the committee to attend the 
meeting.  Staff is also working on a presentation to City Council on the 10th St 
corridor project, which is a bigger project that the Willamette Falls Drive project 
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from 10th to 16th.  The “Main Street” project is largely completed.  All of the other 
projects are currently in design.  The projects need attention from City Council on 
the financial end.  The projects are coming in at a much higher expense that 
originally included in the 2018 bond package because of inflation, and the additions 
to the scope and scale of the projects.  These projects are also underfunded due to 
the bond only covering a portion of the overall project costs.   

 

4.  Capital Projects Update 
Staff will make a presentation to City Council later in March for a large capital project for 
Willamette Falls Drive along Fields Bridge to make improvements where the new middle 
school will be located.  This would include a curb, separated bike path and side walk along 
the Fields Bridge frontage. It would also include a mini roundabout on Willamette Falls 
Drive at the Tualatin River.   
 
Hwy 43:  The design is nearing completion.  Staff is managing design differences with ODOT 
and the design cost are 50% of construction cost.  This project has been scaled back in scope 
and currently includes the portion of Hwy 43 between Hidden Springs and Cedar Oak and 
the traffic signal at Marylhurst.  Staff is working on design and right of way acquisition and 
ODOT is working on everything along Highway 43. 
   

5.  Board/Discussion/Announcements 
Staff will send out a new Board roster.   
 
Greg will represent the Transportation Advisory Board on a House Bill 2001 
committee aimed at adding more housing options in West Linn. 
 
City Council is holding a goals retreat to discuss goals of the council.   

 
6.  Public Comments 
 None 
 
7.  Adjournment  

Meeting adjourned by Greg at 7:24pm 
 


